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yom karata (the day that 
Thou has proclaimed) 
yom katzir (day of 
harvest) 
yom ketannot (day of 
small things) 
yom krav (day of battle) 
yom makhar (tomorrow) 
yom mehumah (day of 
panic) 
yom milchemet (day of 
battle) 
yom moto (day of his 
death) 
yom nakam (day of 
vengeance) 
yom nakam l'eloheinu 
(our G-d's Day of 
Vengeance) 
yom nakam l'Hashem (day 
of vengeance unto 
Hashem) 
yom neshek (day of arms) 
yom of anan and arafel 
(a day of clouds and 
thick darkness) 
yom of choshech and 
afelah (a day of 
darkness and gloom) 
yom of metzukah (a day 
of trouble and distress, 
pressure) 
yom pekuddah (day of 
visitation/reckoning) 
yom ra'ah (day of evil, 
day of disaster, day of 
doom) 
yom ratzon (a day of 
acceptance, an 
acceptable day) 
yom revi'i (day four, 
the fourth day) 
yom rishon (the first 
day of the week, Shabbos 
being the seventh day of 
the week, with yom 
rishon beginning Motzoei 
Shabbos by Biblical 
reckoning, each day 
being an evening and a 
morning) 
yom sheni (day two, the 
second day) 
yom shishi (say six, the 
sixth day) 
yom shlishi (day three, 
the third day 
yom shuv (day of 
turning/repentance) 
yom simchat libo (day of 
the gladness of His 
heart) 
yom sufah (day of the 
storm) 
yom tekumat hatzadikkim 
(day of the resurrection 
of the righteous) 
yom tokheichah (day of 
rebuke) 
yom tzar (day of 
distress) 

yom tzarah (day of 
trouble) 
yom tzoros (day of 
trouble) 
yom Yizre'el ("G-d sow") 
yom yom (daily) 
yom za'am (day of 
indignation) 
yom (day) 
yomam v'lailah (day and 
night) 
Yomam valailah (day or 
night) 
yomam (by day) 
yomayim (two days) 
yonah (dove) 
yonek (infant, sucking 
infant) 
yonim (doves) 
yontev, yontef (yom tov, 
festival) 
yoreh (early rain  
first autumn rain, 
former rain, autumn 
rain) 
Yoresh HaOlam (Heir of 
the World) 
yoresh (heir, inheritor) 
yoreshim (heirs) 
yosef (may He add) 
yoshen (oldness) 
yosher levav 
(uprightness of heart) 
yosher (rectitude, 
uprightness) 
yoshev b'Sha'ar HaMelech 
(sat in the King's Gate) 
yoshevet (sitting) 
yoshi'a (will save) 
yoshi'einu (save us) 
Yoshiyahu (Josiah) 
Yoshvei Beretz Tzalmavet 
(sitting in the land of 
the shadow of death) 
yoshvei ha'aretz (the 
inhabitants of the land) 
yoshvei Yerushalayim 
(inhabitants of 
Yerushalayim) 
yotzei tzava (able to go 
to war) 
Yotzer HaKol (Maker of 
all, Creator of All) 
Yotzer (Maker) 
yotzer (potter) 
yotzerim (potters, 
pottery makers) 
yotzreinu (our 
potter/Maker/Creator) 
yovel (jubilee) 
yunge leit (young 
people) 
yedi'ah mukdemet 
(foreknowledge) 
za'am (anger, 
indignation, rage, 
wrath, indignation [of 
G-d]) 
zabal (honor) 
zach (thing) 

zachar tamim (male 
without defect) 
zachar, zakhar (male, 
man child) 
zadon (presumptuousness, 
pride, malice, 
presumption, arrogance, 
proud one) 
zahav (gold) 
zahav (according to all) 
zahav tahor (pure gold) 
zakan (beard) 
zaken (ancient, old, old 
man, old prophet) 
zaken (beard) 
zakhar (male, male, i.e. 
phallic symbols, males) 
zalzallim (shoots) 
zakhar tamim (male 
without blemish) 
zanav (tail) 
zannay (fornicator) 
zannayim (fornicators) 
zar ma'aseh (strange 
work, foreign work) 
zar (foreign [g-d], 
stranger, strange  
thing, foreigner, 
outsider, unauthorized 
party) 
zarah (strange woman) 
zarim (strangers, 
foreigners, foreign    
g-ds) 
zarot (strange women) 
zavat cholov u'devash 
(that floweth with milk 
and honey) 
zayin v'lo tinaf 
(neither shalt thou 
commit adultery) 
zayit (olive, olive 
tree) 
zchus (merit, right) 
ze'akah (lamentation) 
ze'ev (wolf) 
ze'evim (wolves) 
zeakah gedolah umarah 
(loud and a bitter 
wailing) 
ZECHARYAH (ZECHARIAH) 
zechus (earning) [trans 
note: with merit(zechus) 
viewed as "pay" earned 
for "work" rendered--see 
Ro 4:4] 
zechut avot (merit of 
the fathers) 
zedim (proud, arrogant 
ones) 
zefet (pitch, tar) 
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